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TRACT I

Sunbelt Business Park

Volume 77215 , Page 2834

BEGINNING at an iron rod at the intersection of the south right -c" - way line
of Bent Tree Plaza Parkway ( an 80 - foot right- of- way) with the east

right- of- way line of Westgrove Road ( a 60 - foot right- of- way); 

THENCE S 890 59' 00" E, along said right- of- way line of Bent Tree Plaza

Parkway, a distance of 1291. 74 feet to an iron rod; said point being at the

beginning of a curve to the left, having a central angle of 32' 54' 17", a

radius of 540. 00 feet, and a tangent length of 159. 47 feet; 

THENCE in a northeasterly direction along said curve to the left of said

right- of- way line of Bent Tree Plaza Parkway, an arc length of 310. 12 feet to

an iron rod, said point being the beginning of a reverse curve to the right, 
having a central angle of 33' 06' 33", a radius of 460. 00 feet, arc a tangent

length of 136. 73 feet; 

THENCE in a southeasterly direction along said curve to the right of said
right- of- way line of Bent Tree Plaza Parkway, an arc length of 26`. 82 feet to

an iron rod at the end of said curve; 

THENCE S 89" 46' 45" W, along said right- of- way line of Bent Tree Plaza

Parkway, a distance of 740. 48 feet to an iron rod for corner; said point

being the intersection of said right- of- way line of Bent Tree Plaza Parkway
with the west right- of- way line of Addison Road ( a 60 - foot right- of- way); 

THENCE S 000 15' 15" E, along said right- of- way line of Addision Road, a

distance of 625. 34 feet to an iron rod for corner and being the southwest
corner of this tract and the northeast corner of Sunbelt Business Park, an

addition to the town of Addison as recorded in Volume 77215, Page 2834 of the

Deed Records of Dallas County, Texas; 

THENCE N 890 59' 00" W, along the north property line of said tract of said
Sunbelt Business Park, 2579. 60 feet to an iron rod for corner; said point

being on the east right- of- way line of aforementioned Westgrove Road; 

THENCE N 000  
tt

02 26 W, along said right- of- way line of Westgrove Road, a

distance of 467. 55 feet to the POINT OF BEGINNING and CONTATtING 31. 3625

acres of land. 
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TRACT 1

BLOCK A

BEGINNING at an iron rod at the intersection of the north right- of- way line
of Bent Tree Plaza ( an 80 - foot right- of- way) with the east right- of- way line
of WestgroveRoad ( a 60 - foot right- of- way); 

THENCE N 000 02 28" W, along the east right- of- way line of Westgrove Road a
distance of 467. 54 feet to an iron rod for corner, said corner also being the
southwest corner of Carroll Estates Addition, an addition the the town of
Addison, Dallas County, Texas, as recorded in Volume 10, Page 473, of Deed
Records, Dallas County, Texas; 

THENCE S 890 57' 40" E, along the south property line of said Carroll Estates
Addition, a distance of 1289. 79 feet to an iron rod as an angle point; said

point being the southeast corner of said Carroll Estates Addition, and also

being the southwest corner of Bent Tree Gardens, Phase II, an addition to the

City of Addison, Dallas County, Texas recorded in Volume 79193, Page 2282, 
Deed Records, Dallas County, Texas; 

THENCE N 890 54' 14" E, along the south property line of said Bent Tree
Gardens, Phase II Addition, a distance of 556. 34 feet to an iron rod for
corner on said property line; 

THENCE S 00001' 46" E, leaving the said south property line of Bent Tree
Gardens, Phase II Addition, a distance of 307. 75 feet to an iron rod for
corner; said corner being on the north right- of- way line of Bent Tree Plaza
Parkway ( an 80 - foot right- of- way); 

THENCE N 890 46' 45" W, along said right- of- way line of Bent Tree Plaza
Parkway, a distance of 9. 72 feet to an iron rod; said point being the begin- 
ning of a curve to the left having a central angle of 33' 06' 33", a radius

of 540. 00 feet, and a tangent length of 160. 51 feet; 

THENCE in a southwesterly direction along said curve to the left, an arc

distance of 312. 05 feet to an iron rod; said point being the beginning of a
reverse curve to the right having a central angle of 32' 54' 17", a radius of

460. 00 feet, and a tangent length of 135. 84 feet; 

THENCE in a northwesterly Direction along said curve to the right an arc
distance of 264. 18 feet to an iron rod and the end of said curve; 

THENCE N 890 59' 00" W, a distance of 1291. 82 feet to the POINT OF BEGINNING
and CONTAINING 18. 7415 acres of land. 
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